May 6th, 1932. Colonal Allan Magee, Aldred Building, Mon treal. My dear Allan, I am in receipt of the following letter from General Bell. "With further reference to your letter of October 30th, 1931, I have much pleasure in informing you that the perpetuation of the 148th Bn., C.E.F., by the McGill University Contingent, C.O.T.C., has received final approval and an entry will appear accordingly in General Orders dated 15th of May, 1932. Perpetuation is effected through the redesignation of the above Contingent as "McGill University Contingent (148 Bn., C.E.F.), The Caradian Officers' Training Corps." Ever yours faithfully, Principal.